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ENGINEERING MASTERCLASSES FOR PUPILS 2015/16
YEAR 9 PUPILS - St Cuthbert’s School 
YEAR 11 PUPILS – Northumbria University
Saturdays October 3rd; 10th; 17nd; November 7th; 14th and 21st 2015
Dear Head of Science,
The Royal Institution of Great Britain is pleased to announce the second autumn Engineering Masterclass series at St Cuthbert’s School and Northumbria University. This is a fantastic opportunity for a select group of students to experience, absolutely free of charge, an in-depth introduction to engineering. The classes are led by practising engineers from industry and academia. They will combine theory with practical hands-on activities. We aim to challenge the brightest of the bright, open their eyes to the world of engineering and encourage them to pursue STEM subjects beyond their GCSE years.

To nominate pupils: Both series are running on the above dates. Year-11 students will attend the series at Northumbria University and Year-9 students will attend the St Cuthbert’s series. 
Please use the enclosed Teacher Summery forms to nominate the students for each series.
Please duplicate the attached Student Information Sheet and Student Consent Form. Distribute them as necessary to interested children in the right age band (Year 9 & 11 in 2015/2016) who meet the criteria detailed in the target group below. Please ensure you use the St Cuthbert’s forms for year-9 students and the Northumbria University forms for Year-11 students. 
Feel free to contact me if you have any queries. We look forward to receiving your completed nomination summary and forms. Return completed Teacher Summary Forms and Consent Forms to the contact for each location listed on the forms – Michelle Alexander at St Cuthbert’s and Emma Garrick at Northumbria University. Please return them asap and by 30th of June 2015 
Target Group: We require pupils in Year 9 and Year 11 in 2015/2016 who are academically able and judged to have potential and interest in the classes. They should be in the top few percent of the population in terms of ability. This need not necessarily be measured by examination success but a keen interest in technical project work, maths and science is required.

Teacher Helpers: Pupils attending the Masterclasses do not need to be accompanied by a member of staff from their school – but we will be preparing a rota of teachers to help at each class and find it of great benefit to include some of those teachers who have nominated pupils. I would be grateful if you would let me know (on the enclosed sheet) the names and addresses of any of your staff who would like to help in this way. Please note we are unable to pay travel expenses for teacher helpers. 

Further opportunities: In the spring term 2016, we will be running a new year-9 Computer Science Masterclass series at St Cuthbert’s and a new year-8 Engineering Masterclass series at Northumbria University. Letters regarding these will be sent to Head of Computer Science and the Head of Science respectively to schools across Tyne and Wear in the autumn term. 
Yours sincerely,
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Rachel Dorris

Engineering Masterclass Coordinator.   t. 020 7670 2965.  e. rdorris@ri.ac.uk
